








Aspire...

Year 11, Class of 2020

Year 11, Class of 2020. You made such an impact on 
us all and inspired us with your resilience, drive and 
determination. A hugely memorable year group, we 
want to mark the end of your final year with a video 
to share some heartfelt messages from the staff and 
hopefully seeing the school environment will trigger 
fond memories from your past five years with us. Best 
wishes for an exciting future!
 

Good Luck!



Confidence...

Keeping Busy During Lockdown!

Our students have been working hard at home with support 
from their fantastic families and our amazing staff!  Here’s a small 
selection of the work they have been doing!

Key Dates For Your Diaries

20.08.20	 Results Day

07.09.20	 First Day for Year 7 Only

08.09.20	 First Day for Year 11  

09.09.20	 First Day for Years 8, 9 and 10



Keep In Touch

/HumphryDavySchool
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Headteacher’s Reflections
 
When you look back, what will we take away 
from 2020?

The answer of course will be personal to our 
own individual circumstances. Every single one 
of us will have faced challenges - some related 
to Covid-19 and many others arising from what 
could be called ‘everyday life’ – and I imagine 
historians may at first find it hard to identify some 
of the many positive experiences.

When I look back, I see a school community 
that was shocked and anxious at the lockdown 
and enforced partial closure of the school. 
Amongst them, a Year 11 group that worried for 
their futures when exams were cancelled and 
felt robbed of their ‘rights of passage’ including 
the end of year Summer Ball. And concerned 
parents, worried not only about the risks to health 
but to the future impact upon the education of 
their children. 

But in the face of adversity, I have been 
privileged to witness some incredibly uplifting 
moments and astonishing determination. 

The students who have amazed us with their 
engagement, not only in the remote learning, 
which generated some fantastic portfolios of 
work, but in their adaptability to the new systems 
and ideas we introduced. The resilience of so 
many students has been impressive, along with 
their resolution, exemplified by the children of 
key workers and some of our more vulnerable 
families who have regularly attended school 
throughout the lockdown period with just a short 
break. The invigorating optimism demonstrated 
by our Year 10 students upon their return in  
June has left everyone looking forward to 
September and the personal contact and 
gratitude expressed by so many Year 11  
students and families captured how much the 
staff and school mean to them and how they 

still look forward to joining us for a collective 
celebration when opportunity permits. We will 
do whatever we can to make it happen!

Additionally I have been humbled by the 
dedication the staff team has shown to 
delivering the best education we could during 
this unprecedented period. Their collective 
sense of responsibility makes me proud that 
they work for us at Humphry Davy School.

I am not suggesting for a moment that we 
have got every decision right and as an  
educationalist, I have been keen to sit down 
and evaluate what lessons can be learned, 
identify what we can do better and invest 
in the systems to deliver. Your feedback as 
parents and carers has played an essential 
part in shaping our thinking and adapting our 
plans, past and future. I cannot sign off the year 
without acknowledging the fantastic role you, 
the parents and carers have played and the 
respect I have for you all. The Governing Body 
and I want to thank you all once again for your 
support.

So what do I take away from the year? 
Further evidence, if ever I needed it, that 
working together in partnership, investing in 
relationships built upon mutual trust and respect 
and maintaining a sense of belonging and  
self-belief, we can overcome, and maximise 
the life chances for all the young people in our 
care. 

It is an honour and a privilege to be Headteacher 
of Humphry Davy School and I am proud of 
all those associated with the school in these 
challenging times.

Have a safe, happy and enjoyable summer and 
a well-deserved break. I look forward to seeing 
you all in September.

Mr Marshall, Headteacher


